BHCC LEP Project Meeting Report
Date: 21.01.2008

Present: Denise D’Souza (DDS) - Interim Director of Adult Social Services

     Claire Mitchell (CM) – Engage Employment Solutions Ltd

Overview

The Adult Social Care Division is divided into the following services;

· Home Care: 85% of these services are out-sourced to different local providers, who offer services in specific localities across the City. BHCC manage a provider forum for these services, involving eleven provider agencies.
· Residential Care: 90% of these services are again out-sourced. The care home market is currently unstable locally because of the reducing numbers of older people and people with low needs electing to stay at home. BHCC sit on a Residential Care Forum for this.
NB. Ann Hagan manages both of the above services
· Day Care: The majority of these services are still provided in-house, however there are issues around a fall in occupancy due to the introduction of Direct Payments.
· Assessment Team: Under going change under the Transformational Agenda.
· Contracts Team: Managed by Steve Holt
Current Situation

Adult Social Care is undergoing the Government’s Transformational Agenda, which the planning started for in April 2007. This is a three year programme, which expects to go ‘live’ in April 2008.

The main service affected by this is the Assessment Team, which is undergoing change and therefore would be difficult to identify and isolate job positions within currently.

Adult Social Care has two reports currently going through the BHCC Committee System, relating to ‘Value for Money’. One of these reports recommends the closure of the Vernon Gardens Residential Care Units, which if successful would see the existing thirty eight staff members needing to be re-deployed elsewhere within BHCC.
During 2008 the tenders for the Home Care Services will be re-defined and re-issued for 2009.

A ‘Value for Money’ review for the Day Care Services is being carried out in March 2008, which will result in changes for this service.
Conclusion

It is fair to conclude that Adult Social Care Department is experiencing a great deal of organisational change at this point in time. The focus for this change is to increase the out-sourcing of appropriate services to increase the over all efficiency.
Therefore it would be difficult to identify multiple job opportunities for in-house services. 

Opportunities

The opportunities to deliver against the LEP Project’s objective of sourcing employment positions for the ‘under represented’ residents of the City therefore lie with the external service providers.

The re-definition of the Home Care Services tenders during 2008 provides an important opportunity to include points around employing residents through this LEP route way. 

DDS suggested that CM could present the LEP Project to both the Home Care Forum and the Residential Care Forum to support and encourage these external services providers to identify the required job roles. ACTION: DDS will speak to Steve Holt about arranging this.

DDS recommended that CM speak with Anne Hagan at the end of February 2008 to determine if one or two internal job roles could be identified for this Project. ACTION: DDS to put CM in touch with Anne Hagan
CM advised that it would be prudent for this division of BHCC to have at least one internal job role for this programme to demonstrate to external providers that BHCC is firmly committed to this initiative and is leading from the front not passing responsibility on.

Claire.mitchell@engagesolutions.org.uk

www.engagesolutions.org.uk

[image: image1.png]tngage

Making a success of Employer Engagement
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